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Our building is closed, but our hearts are open!
All services are held virtually. Visit https://emanuelsb.org for more information.

Friday, November 6, 6:30pm: “Pink” Shabbat Service 
Honoring cancer survivors and breast cancer awareness month 

with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, November 13, 6:30pm: Shabbat B’Yachad  
with Rabbi Reznick and Rick&Addie Lupert

Saturday, November 14, 10:00am: Shabbat Morning Service 
 with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, November 20, 6:30pm: “Generations” Shabbat Service 
Honoring our congregational families 

with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday, November 21, 10:00am 
Torah Study with Rabbi Reznick (Zoom Only)

Friday, November 27, 6:30pm Shabbat K’tsat, a special shorter service

Learn about this week’s Torah Portion
Want more information about the Torah portion for the week?  

The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at 
 https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.   

If you’re reading this online, click on the web address to be taken there now.

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study


NNoovveemmbbeerr’’ss  ggeettttiinngg  bbeetttteerr……  wwee  hhooppee
We’re all friends.  So, let’s not mince

words here. It can be hard to feel grateful
right now. 2020 hasn’t exactly played out
as expected. As I write this, the election is
three weeks away and that’s a lot of
uncertainty. I don’t think anyone is really
sure what’s going to happen.

But, it shouldn’t let us stop being
grateful. This month, in November, there’s
more than politics to talk about. For the

theme of this month’s article I chose “Getting Better,” a track from
the 1967 album Sgt. Pepper’s Lonely Hearts Club Band. I chose this
album for two reasons. First of all, 1967 was the height of the Beatles’ moustache-growing phase, as you can see by the
picture. Moustaches and November are tied together by the “Movember” movement which encourages capable people to grow
moustaches to raise awareness of mens’ health issues. Second, because I genuinely believe it could be true. Maybe we’re not at
rock bottom yet, but sooner or later we’ll be getting better all the time. 

Or, as John Lennon opined, “It can’t get no worse.”
In November, it’s time to be thankful for what we do have. Smart and decisive action by California’s government has saved

as many as a million lives. Amazing technological achievements make it possible for us to shop, socialize, and worship safely
from home. Our friends are still friends and our family is still family. I promise, you can even find a way to overeat on
Thanksgiving if you want to. The world’s different, but for so many of us we have much to be grateful for.

I’m grateful for the hard work of our volunteers, our clergy, and our staff. Without all of you it would be impossible to hold
together during such a unique year. I’m grateful for all the times that people told me they felt engaged at high holy days. I’m
grateful for the events we’re planning and for the future we’re about to share together. 

Oh, and if you want to hear “Getting Better,” click anywhere on this article if you’re reading the bulletin electronically.

SSttuuaarrtt  SSwweeeett
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It’s almost Halloween and finally cold winds have come rushing through bringing crisp cool nights and 
early mornings. This weather is a happy shift from what feels like one groundhog day after another. The 
past 8 months have been grueling. And as this pandemic surges with yet another wave of Covid, we buckle 
down to re-invent pandemic Judaism. We have learned many things since March. We have learned that 
we can connect with one another even if through a screen or our Hollywood square zoom boxes. We have 
learned that the phone call is not a dead art. Picking up the phone to speak to another member or friend can 
make their day.
Over these past 8 months we have been challenged in so many ways, isolation, loneliness, depression, 
health scares,  loss of normalcy, illness, loss of jobs, loss of friends and work colleagues. And yet the bless-
ings that have sprouted in these strange times are equally grand. For me the blessings include spending 

much more time with my children, especially Izzy who I don’t get to see enough; having Shabbat dinners at home with my whole 
family at a normal time; and getting to know my neighbors from my incessant walks with pepper, my energetic puppy.
Yes congregation Emanu El is still here. We are busily planning, and creating a new kind of Judaism, one that meets the needs of 
world that is evolving every day. For many of us we can’t even fully imagine what this new Judaism, or new synagogue looks like 
in what we hope will be a post pandemic world. It is a honor and privilege to get to imagine and learn alongside you as we create 
what we hope will fill the many needs of 21st century life. 
This pandemic has taught us that people, connection, and relationships are what really matter. Emanu El let us re-commit ourselves 
to one another, to caring for each other through these times. As the holidays approach, thanksgiving, Chanukah, and for some 
Christmas, we will feel that pain of this pandemic even more. So let’s make sure that we continue to call, visit, drop meals and gift 
bags and check in on our friends and family who are struggling in this time.
Emanu El, at this point during the pandemic we are felling the weight, of the grief, and fear impounded over these many months. 
For many people, the longterm trauma and stress makes this time even harder than it was in the beginning of March. As the stuffing 
cooks, the smell of pumpkin pie wafts through our neighborhoods, let it be a call to spread love and let someone else know that we 
care. Please pick up the phone, donate, volunteer for important causes, call, text, e-mail so everyone feels a little extra love, during 
this holiday season while we grieve the loss of our normalcy. 

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

https://youtu.be/EGlo9LzmOME


“The Place Where we are Right”, etc…
This month finds us on the precipice of our 2020 presidential election and the

anniversary of Kristallnacht, November 9, 1938 – Kristallnacht, that is so very
personal and yet affected the fate of millions. I know I am hardly alone in the fears
and Angst of our present day pandemic and divisiveness in our land.  For months, we
have been consumed with uncertainty and while we will continue to live with
whatever the results of the final vote, the Coronavirus is far from over. In addition to
frustration and fear, anger is a common and natural feeling, but Ma la’asot?! what
do we do with it?!

Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel taught that “Anger is something that comes
dangerously close to evil, yet it is wrong to identify it with evil…Like fire, it may be a blessing as well as
a fatal thing – reprehensible when associated with malice, morally necessary as resistance to
malice…Anger may touch off deadly explosives, while the complete absence of anger stultifies moral
sensibility.”  

The English poet, David Whyte, has written that “anger is the deepest form of compassion, for another,
for the world, for the self, for a life, for the body, for a family and for all our ideals, all vulnerable and all,
possibly about to be hurt.” 

Allow me to share two pieces of uplifting and beautifully thought-provoking poetry; one by Israeli’s
most celebrated poet, Yehuda Amichai and the second by American Jewish activist poet, Marge Piercy.

The Place Where We Are Right
 by Yehuda Amichai

From the place where we are right
Flowers will never grow
In the spring.

The place where we are right
Is hard and trampled
Like a yard.

But doubts and loves
Dig up the world
Like a mole, a plow.
And a whisper will be heard in the place
Where the ruined
House once stood.

A Just Anger by Marge Piercy

Anger shines through me.
Anger shines through me.
I am a burning bush.
My rage is a cloud of flame.
My rage is a cloud of flame
in which I walk
seeking justice
like a precipice.
How the streets
of the iron city
flicker, flicker,
and the dirty air
fumes.
Anger storms
between me and things,
transfiguring,
transfiguring.
A good anger acted upon
is beautiful as lightning
and swift with power.
A good anger swallowed,
a good anger swallowed
clots the blood
to slime.

May our emotions be tempered and the confluence of our voices join in harmonic discourse and song
when we conclude this November month in gratitude and Thanksgiving ! 
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel  
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Shalom!
Attached is
the revised
Annual
Budget
Report.  It
was brought
to my
attention
that the

report did not look correct.  After
reviewing the report I noted that I
had a formula error.  The
operating account did have a loss
last year, but the loss was
$152,240.  

I apologize for any confusion you
may have had and am available to
answer any questions you may
have.  Please contact me at
kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com or
704-756-7427.

Have a healthy and happy
Thanksgiving!

Kathy Rosenfeld
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Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, November 19, 7:00pm, via Zoom

All are welcome
______________________________________________________________________________

Contact Sisterhood President Karyn
Lehmann for Sisterhood meetings.

Mental Health Awareness in Action
Not very long ago we experienced our Days

of Awe. We don’t know how many of us actually
felt awe, but we’re hoping there were many.
Awe is good for us.

The September issue of the Mayo Clinic
Health Letter devoted a few paragraphs to “The
Power of Awe.” Its benefits include lowering
stress levels, reducing inflammation, improving
heart rate and diastolic blood pressure. Good for
body and mind, especially if indulged in
regularly.

So how to we find it? Watching a sunset,
listening to or making beautiful music, looking at
art or creating it, reading and collecting inspiring
quotes. And more – meditation, prayer, yoga and
t’ai chi can evoke awe in us. Important life
events like births, weddings, b’nei mitzvah all
cause us to feel awe. And so do noticing
hummingbirds sipping flowers, sunlight filtering
through tree leaves, the moon rising. Another
way to fill our lives with awe is to keep an awe
journal, and read it when we’re feeling anxious
or distressed. And to collect gorgeous or
amazing photos. 

We use the word “awesome” a lot these days,
but the actual experience of awe is to be
cherished and cultivated. And there are many
ways to allow awe into our daily lives. Awe is
never boring, and we can never have too much.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)

The High Holidays have
passed and in two months
(that will go by quickly)
Hanukkah will be here. 

We have begun to read the
Torah again form Genesis,
BERESHIT. Some things
begin again, some ended, and
some are new. That’s the
circle of life, sometimes it’s

happy, sometimes sad but life goes on and we have to
look forward while learning from the past. 

At SJL we are back to our regular zoom classes,
that include music with Rick and Addie Lupert,
Hebrew and Judaica studies. I am very proud of the
teachers for doing a great job teaching and students
for being engaged.

We began our Toddler time meetings which take
place once a month on Sunday mornings. Toddler
time is for children up to 5 years old. if you have a
toddler in your family and would like to join a fun,
interactive meeting with holidays and Jewish related
activities, please contact me.

This month grandparents are invited to join us, on
November 15th at 10:45 am on zoom. Bring your
grandkids and grandparents from near or far, thanks
to technology we can all meet on zoom. 

We are also restarting our youth group meetings
with fun, learning and social justice activities. We
will have two age groups for middle school and high
school. We would love to see your teens!

If you have some talent or you are passionate
about something you want to teach, let us know. 

To happy and successful beginnings!,

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org
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Fall has finally landed in So Cal! 
As we prepare for the shorter days and cooler weather, we set our sights on

Thanksgiving. Like everything so far in 2020 this too will look different.
Our tables may be smaller, but our hearts are preparing to say goodbye to all that

is 2020, and for me that is hopeful!
Sisterhood is expanding our programming offerings, please check this bulletin

for announcements. There is something for everyone!
Don’t forget to turn your clocks back and your thoughts forward.

In Sisterhood,
Karyn Lehmann President, Sisterhood, sisterhood@emanuelsb.org
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Are you tired of the 
“new normal” and miss 

connecting with people? 

Join Sisterhood to  
socialize on Zoom--

no agenda, 
 just time to chat!

Tempting Talks  
on Tuesday:  

November 10 @ 7:00 pm

Splendid Sociable Sunday:  
November 15 @  4:00pm

Watch your e-mail for a ZOOM invite or 
contact us at  

sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

Seniors for Seniors will meet for the 
first time on Zoom on  

Wednesday, November 18 at 1:00 pm

The guest speaker will be  
Rabbi Laura Geller, Emerita Rabbi of 

Temple Emanuel of Beverly Hills.

She will discuss her book Getting Good at Getting Older, 
which she co-authored with Richard Siegel.

The book covers topics including Gaining Wisdom, Getting 
Along, Getting Better,  

Getting Ready, Giving Back, and Giving Away.

Those who want to purchase the book for $18 can 
contact Margie Orland at 909-556-2110. However, is not 

necessary to read the book before the event.

Use the zoom link  
at emanuelsb.org or click here to join!

is back!

mailto:sisterhood@emanuelsb.org
https://zoom.us/j/5019876154?pwd=U0UrRC8rcnQzMUtkbUhzeHNSNzZ5Zz09
https://zoom.us/j/5019876154?pwd=U0UrRC8rcnQzMUtkbUhzeHNSNzZ5Zz09
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San Bernardino  
Clergy Association’s

42nd Annual Interfaith 
Thanksgiving Service

which, in compliance with  
COVID-19 restrictions will take place virtually

Monday, Nov. 23, 2020 at 7:00pm
on facebook.com/sanbernardinoclergyassociation

Drive-by Food Collection at
Our Lady of Hope Catholic Church
6885 Del Rosa Ave, San Bernardino

Monday Nov. 23
 11am-1pm and 4-6pm

Teen Events  
starting soon!

Want more information? 
Email Marcela at

sjl@emanuelsb.org

This year we’ll be celebrating 
Chanukah together virtually 
with eight nights of great  

programs December 10-18! 
Watch your email  

for more information! 

OUR FIRST-EVER

“NO-GALA 
GALA” 

FUNDRAISER 
IS COMING SOON!

What’s a “No-Gala Gala?” Instead of having a big 
expensive event, we ask you to make a generous gift 

which will continue Congregation Emanu El’s  
work in the Inland Empire and online.

.
WATCH FOR MORE INFORMATION  

AVAILABLE ONLINE.

mailto:sjl@emanuelsb.org


SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP

Let’s Talk Turkey!
It’s Turkey Donation Time Again!

We Need Your Help

For many years, our Congregation has partnered with Cornerstone in
providing turkey dinner for families in need during the holiday season. 

This year we have pledged to supply 72 turkeys (that’s quadruple chai!).  

Donations of $25 per turkey can be made to meet this pledge and provide turkeys
to families in need through our Annual Turkey Fund Drive.

Donations are now being gratefully accepted in the temple office.

Our nights are darker, our clocks get changed, there's even been some cool breezes in the air.

The fall and then winter will settle in soon. Time to cozy up with a hot cup of tea, explore a book on a new
Jewish topic you'd enjoy. Light scented candles, rehydrate your skin, relax after a hard day.

YOUR CEE Gift Shop is here to help

We have The TEA BOOK fine teas. Caffeine free, herbal, caffeinated. Whimsically named and artistically
presented.    Purchase by Themed Cubes...

Scien-Tea-ists         Varie-Teas
Jew-Tea-isms             His-Tea-ry
MighTea Women of Her-story    Liberal Super Pacs

Noah Bleich is young Jewish entrepreneur from Los Angeles. His mother helped him with the first
prototypes of his concept prior to her passing. The artwork on each teabag is unique and catchy.

Your gift shop has collectable Single bags and cubes to warm you up on these cool evenings.

AHAVA and NAKED BEE body products are made specifically to combat the dry, flakey skin that's
more likely for us to have at this time of year.

Lotions, creams, lip balms, foaming soap,
shampoo and conditioners...in the shop for you to
try.
Books and candles, lotions and tea---------

ALL ITEMS IN YOUR GIFT SHOP ARE AVAILABLE FOR CONTACTLESS DELIVERY
Payments by check or exact cash at this time.    

Call Lisa Wise-Wolk for special orders/details/questions. (909) 723-3238
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Hanukkah Triva Night - 
Looking for Donations

Sisterhood is sponsoring a Hanukkah
Trivia Game one night of Chanukah.
We will be giving away prizes, and
would appreciate donations.  Will you
bake a batch of cookies, make a
special dinner entree, have a
handicraft or any other item you can
think of that we can give away in a
COVID safe manner.  We will need
to hear from you by December 6th.
Contact Leslie Soltz at
lhsoltz@gmail.com or 714-813-1792
to donate or for more information.

Hanukkah  Honey

Chanukah is coming soon and we are
inviting you to become a Chanukah
Honey.  If you participate, you will
randomly be given the name and address
of another participating congregant.  They
won't know who you are.  Starting
December 1 and up until the end of
Chanukah, mail your "Honey" a few cards,
notes or poems. These are just a few ideas.
Be creative and don't reveal yourself until
you send your "Honey" your last greeting.
Please send your name to Sisterhood at
CEE, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands or email
lhsoltz@gmail.com, margiehenk@aol.com
or smithcenter6@gmail.com by November
18, 2020.  This will be lots of fun.  

Chag Sameach

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in November and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-November Paul Shimoff 
2-November Sharon Lang 
5-November Karina Rabinowitz 
7-November Tim Plueger
8-November Margy Spears 
8-November Kathy Trainor 
9-November Leia Needelman 

(15 years old)
11-November Jacob Fenster 
11-November Samuel Acevedo 

(13 years old)

12-November Harriet Briant 
12-November Sara Maltzman 
14-November Michelle Anctil 
14-November Fredric Rabinowitz 
14-November Mia Arient 

(13 years old)
16-November Roberta Klein 
17-November Benjamin Hiller 
18-November William Flores 

(16 years old) 

19-November Marylou Hanover
22-November Leah Zipperstein 
24-November Cyril Kaicener 
25-November Samita Needelman 
25-November Justin Swant 
26-November Lynn Mathews 
28-November Margie Matos 
29-November Shelley Bodnar 
30-November Julianne Strain

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of November:

26-November  Vickie & Steve Becker
27-November  DJ & Jeffrey Raynes
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution 
to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Temple Fund Mortgage Reduction Fund Landscape Fund
Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund Temple Security Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund Beautification Fund Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund Lionel Heller Music Fund Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund

Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Terie Ramos by Tim Plueger
Lillian Rheim by Linda and Peter Rheim
Rose Miller by Susan and Daniel Miller
Helen Mishook by Anita Lampell
William Bellman by Myra Bellman
Cecile Katz by Rosalie Anderson
Michael Weiss by Ellen Weiss
Jacob Fletcher KIA Iraq by Vickie and Steve Becker
William Becker by Vickie and Steve Becker
William Klemtner by Renee and Michael Kress
Michael Weiss by Esther Weiss
Adele Ronson Nahm by Nancy and Dip Sidhu

In Memory of 
Martin Vogel by Leslie and William Soltz
Martin Vogel by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith 
Martin Vogel by Margie Orland
Martin Vogel by Ellen Weiss
Martin Vogel by Sheri Maltzman
Martin Vogel by Bonnie and Bernie Goler
Lewis Plaut by Leslie and William Soltz
Irving Warsaw by Leslie and William Soltz
Victor Fenster by Barbara and Michael Smith 
Anna and David Fisher by Marsha and George Hanover
The Father of Jose Mendez by Sheri Maltzman

In Honor of 
The birth of Silas Alexander Wolk by Margie Orland
The birth of Olivia Rose Strain by Margie Orland
The birth of Olivia Rose Strain by Leslie and William
Soltz
The birth of Silas Alexander Wolk by Leslie and
William Soltz
The birth of Chaska Ellen, Penny and Leon Schwartz’s
granddaughter by Leslie and William Soltz

In Appreciation of 
Stuart Sweet for High Holy Days efforts  by Michelle
Anctil and Judith Smith
Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern Vogel for High Holy
Days efforts  by Michelle Anctil and Judith Smith
Heidi Nimmo for The Sacred Stories by Celia Norian
Clergy, Leadership and Staff for High Holy Days efforts
by Celia Norian
Clergy, Leadership and Staff for High Holy Days efforts
by Ethel McAfee

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Helen McQuillen by Celia Norian
Michael Weiss by Esther Weiss
1st Lt. David Berenstein KIA Iraq by Vickie and Steve
Becker
Gertrude Altheimer by Nancy and Leon Darling

In Memory of 
Martin Vogel by Vickie and Steve Becker

In appreciation of
Lisa Wise-Wolk by Leslie Levine

RABBI LINDY REZNICK DISCRETIONARY FUND
In appreciation of 
Rabbi Reznick for High Holy Days by William and Leslie
Soltz
Rabbi Reznick for High Holy Days by Ethel McAfee

CANTOR BERN-VOGEL DISCRETIONARY FUND
In memory of 
Martin Vogel by Celia Norian
Martin Vogel by Brad Hyman
Martin Vogel by Jeanne and Jeffrey Raynes

In appreciation of
The High Holy Days by Leslie and Bill Soltz
Francesca and Stuart Sweet by Margene DeVeaux
Jerry Ripley’s High Holy Day efforts by Michelle Anctil
and Judith Smith
Cantor Bern-Vogel for High Holy Days Ethel McAfee

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Ella Sherman by Shelley and Barry Silver
Marilyn Estrin by Shelley and Barry Silver
Celia Kustin by Gloria Snyder

In Memory of 
Nellie and Charles Richter by Heddy Richter
Andrew Richter by Heddy Richter
Mildred and Abram Hodes by Esther and Jay Hodes

LIONEL HELLER MUSIC FUND
In appreciation of…
Jerry Ripley’s High Holy Day efforts by Ethel McAfee
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of November: Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

November 6-7 November 13-14 November 20-21 November 27-28

Yetta Abrams
Joseph Allen
 Edith Becker
 Margaret Bender
Gabriel Brill
Burton Brin
 Ruth Bryce
Diane Doros
 Sophie Edberg
Samuel Feldstein
 Irving Finkler
 Eva Frost
 Reuben Gilbert
Stephen Ginsberg
Rachel Glovinsky
Sophie Goldberg
Rebecca Helfman
David Hoffman
 Douglas Hosmann
 Michael Hosmann
Sam Joseph
Rose Karen
Abraham Kavovit
Celia Kustin
Lillian Levine
Lilyan Liss
 Norbert Low
Celia Mishkin
 Burt Orland
 Harry Pearl
 Sallie Peters
Lillian Rhein
 Elmer Scharf
Bertha Silverman
 Melvin Silverman
Harold Simon
Leona Soltz
 Leo Stein
Herman Stelzer
Sidney Vines
 Irvin Yaffe

Edith Abramson
William Becker
Lillian Brill
Samuel Brill
 Martin Cramer
 Sam Deutsch
Benjamin Feit
Jacob Fletcher
 Marie Fulton Miller
Rudolph Greenhood
Anna Harris
 Louis Hirsch
A1C Keir Johnson
Martha Kaplan
Sprinza Korengold
Harry Kramer
 Martin Lebowitz
Lena Levenson
Nat Levin
Herbert Lubell
 Thomas McAfee
Lillian Meyer
Aaron Miller
 Sylvia Newman
 Jerome Pasternak
Nat Pinsky
 Alex Rudd
 Evelyn Schnitzer
Flora Sentob
Sue Simon
Louis Stein

 Myrtle Barnla
Henry Binder
Samuel Birnkrant
Sarah Blumenthal
 Saul Brown
 Murray Cohen
Christy Donenfeld
Arnon Michael Dotan
Lily Drantch
Leonard Eckstein
David Ellman
Barney Finkleman
Israel Gold
Max Hanover
 Leslie Hubbard
Kortney Johnson
 Sylvia Karter
Jack Lampel
 Harry Leviant
 Dina Levy
Dorothy Levy
 Monnus Marcus
Nathan Mishkin
 Horace Nahm
 Edna Schnitzer
 Henrietta Schwartz
Irving Schwimmer
 Rebecca Steinberg
 Ethel Tishkoff

Sara Ansill
H. Ted Bial
 Max Bittker
 Max Bresnick
Rose Burstin
Mae Cohen
Rose Doros
Norman Ernstein
Jack Fremland
Joseph Gottlieb
Louis Greenberg
Rose Greenwood
Malvina Guttman
Johanna Harris
Louis Helfman
Abram Hodes
Elsie Hoelzl
 Gerald Kaplan
Robert Kaplan
 Samuel Kitay
Regina Kleinman
Lena Marcus
 Milton Margolius
Ruth Mathews
 Bert Medoff
 Loretta Nave
 David Nickel
 Emile Ohayon
Edward Philipson
Abbot Robbins
Max Rosen
Lise Rundberg
 Morris Sheppard
Hyman Weisser
Caroline Wolfenson
 Max Yaffe
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